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Dear Disciples, 

 A new decade dawns and new possibilities are shooting up all over the Church.  Like the stump of Jesse in Isaiah 

11 above, we are seeing new energy as Disciples find ways to show up in the world. 

 This passage from the Christmas lectionary is a model for our “movement for wholeness” from the Identity state-

ment of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ).  The Spirit of the Lord is the driver, teaching us not to judge by ap-

pearances but rather to live in righteousness.  Natural enemies of all stripes will live together.  This is not accomplished 

by human means, but by the Spirit of the Lord. 

 The idea of showing up in and for the world has been on my mind and heart lately.  This past fall I had the op-

portunity to be in two locations where we Disciples are showing up.  The first was Venezuela, where our Global Minis-

tries partners are outward facing.  These ecumenical partners were not raising money for church buildings, but instead 

uniting for justice in housing and jobs.  Their people are being negatively impacted by changes in trade embargos since 

much of their social safety net is funded by oil revenue.  These Christians were not silent.  Their willingness to speak up 

and speak out was inspiring.  

 I also visited the U.S./Mexico border near San Diego where local Disciples on both sides of the line have been caring 

for those caught in immigration nightmares for many years.  Disciples from the National Benevolent Association’s activ-

ist peer group, a group of  regional ministers,  and Disciples  from  Obra Hispana and from Global Ministries showed up 

to give support to those doing the work.  We learned about both the humanitarian crisis there, but also the root causes 

of migration such as drought and violence.  

Greeting continued next page... 

The Peaceful Kingdom 

11 A shoot shall come out from the stump of Jesse, 

and a branch shall grow out of his roots. 
2 The spirit of the Lord shall rest on him, 

the spirit of wisdom and understanding, 

the spirit of counsel and might, 

the spirit of knowledge and the fear of the Lord. 
3 His delight shall be in the fear of the Lord. 

He shall not judge by what his eyes see, 

or decide by what his ears hear; 
4 but with righteousness he shall judge the poor, 

and decide with equity for the meek of the earth; 

he shall strike the earth with the rod of his mouth, 

and with the breath of his lips he shall kill the wicked. 
5 Righteousness shall be the belt around his waist, 

and faithfulness the belt around his loins. 
6 The wolf shall live with the lamb, 

the leopard shall lie down with the kid, 

the calf and the lion and the fatling together, 

and a little child shall lead them. 
7 The cow and the bear shall graze, 

their young shall lie down together; 

and the lion shall eat straw like the ox. 
8 The nursing child shall play over the hole of the asp, 

and the weaned child shall put its hand on the adder’s den. 
9 They will not hurt or destroy 

on all my holy mountain; 

for the earth will be full of the knowledge of the Lord 

as the waters cover the sea. 



Sunday, February 9 
 

Scripture  Matthew 5: 1-12 

Sermon  “Living the Beatitudes” 
 

Serving At The Table 

8:15 Kerry Williams & Mike Lash 

10:30 Justin Givens & Gayle Herber 
 

Communion Preparation 

 Mary Ann Anderson 
 

Serving Communion 

8:15 Marilee Keim & Margaret J. Vann 

 Greg & Brenda Perkins 

10:30 Lynn Abernathy & Abby Allen  

 Mary Ann Anderson & Marie Bittle 

 Bev Williamson 
 

Coffee Fellowship 

 Gayle Herber 
 

Sunday’s Food Basket is in honor of Joyce Neighbors 

 by Bobbye Riggs and in memory of Sam Wood 

 by Randy & Anita Wood. 
 

Children Worship & Wonder 

 The Great Pearl 

 Pastor Laura, Holly Ahlbin, & 

 Joe Allen 
 

Young Disciples Worship  

 A New Teaching 

 Alyssa Baldwin & Karen Ball 
 

Nursery Volunteers 

 Michelle Givens 
 

AV Support Team 

 Technical Director - Chuck Herber 

 Assistant Director - Michael Smith  

 Sound - Malcolm Landreth 

...Greeting continued. 

 These experiences and many others over the past 

two and a half years have shown me the importance of 

turning our eyes to mission for the sake of the world.  

Showing up FOR the world means we are WITH the 

world and doing the work, building a movement, not 

just our own institutions. 

 In revisiting the history of the Design and Merger 

Agreement, it is clear that we must return to a deep 

theological understanding of covenant, and of the 

ways in which we are church together.  The work of 

being church together is spiritual work, not just organi-

zational work. 

 In Isaiah 11, we read about how natural enemies 

will live in the peace the Spirit of the Lord will bring 

often interpreted as prophecy of the coming of Christ.  

If we can truly embrace the spiritual disciplines of 

prayer and Bible study so that the Spirit can have her 

way, we will be able to see that differences are not 

deficiencies.  We are called to both the tasks (and ten-

sion) of unity and freedom together, walking together 

when we disagree as only truly spiritual people can. 

 Disciples, I call you to a season of prayer for our 

Church.  The presidents and leaders of the general 

ministries are in prayer for you.  You can be in prayer 

for our regions and our general ministries as all three 

of our expressions of “church” work together to show 

up in God’s world to fulfill our vision “to be a faithful, 

growing church, that demonstrates true community, 

deep Christian spirituality and a passion for justice.”  

 Thank you for the way you make a difference in 

your communities.  Thank you for showing up for 

God’s children.  I am looking forward to another year 

of ministry with you as we pray our way through 2020. 

 

Family Game Day  

 WhooHoo!  Our first all church family game day is 

almost here!  Mark your calendar for 

Sunday, February 23, at 4:00 pm!  Two 

family games will be hosted for this first 

gathering:  Bingo and Bunco!  There are 

posters in Commons area to sign up for either or both 

game(s).  There will be snacks and winning prizes!  

Winners will be featured in the Journey, too!  There 

will also be an area for our youngest members to col-

or, build with legos, story time, and/or video.  And feel 

free to bring your favorite family game to recruit play-

ers just coordinate with your MF Convener to ensure 

that tables will be made available. Come one, come all! 

Attendance 1/26 2/2 

First Service Worship 33 28 

Sunday School 36 30 

Second Service Worship 83 97 

Children’s Church  6 6 

Young Disciples 6 NA 

Total Worship 128 131 



Long Term Prayer 

Concerns 

 

Please remember to keep the following individuals  

in your prayers. 
 

Bob Anderson, son of Susan Anderson friend of  

 Margaret J. Vann 

A.J. Arisco, relative of Pam Clasgens 

Thomas Burns, father of Karen Ball 

Kevin Cassady, friend of Jackie Sameck 

Lynn Harris, daughter of Bob & Mary Spencer 

Phil & Ginny Jackson, brother-in-law & sister of Cathy 

 Rosol. 

Linda Johnson, mother of Michelle Givens 

Carey Link, friend of Margaret Vann 

Joyce Neighbors 

Dr. Kyle Powers, grandson of Alma Kingsbury 

Betty Rogers 

Bob & Mary Spencer 

Jo Thomason 

Ann Thompson 

 

Wednesday Night Meals & Groups 

 February 12: Marry Me Chicken, Butter Me Up 

Noodles, Sweet Garden Peas, All Dressed Up Angel 

Food Cake, and assorted drinks.  Please call in your 

reservation (256-881-0150) by Thursday, February 6, 

so we will have a headcount for how much food to 

purchase.   

 Following the 5:30 pm meal are small groups in-

cluding:  Kids’/Youth, Men’s, and Young Adults.  The 

Chancel Choir meets at 7:00 pm.   

 

 

You Were So Generous! (Correction) 

 There were 17 twenty-five dollar gift cards, not 24, 

given to both DHR and CASA for their work with disad-

vantaged adults in our community!  DHR’s budget has 

been cut by half for this year so our gift cards will 

mean so much.  CASA, too, appreciated knowing that 

they have extra money to use throughout the year for 

their clients.  Your gifts make a difference to those in 

need.  The Community Outreach Committee thanks 

you for caring.   

Can’t Make It To Church? 

Stream it live at:   

https://www.twitch.tv/fcchsv 

 Long term prayer concerns are published once a 

month in the Journey.  Please keep the church office 

informed of the status of individuals you put on the 

lists.  

 The Free Dental Clinic is the February local out-

reach focus for FCC.  Located on Whitesburg Drive, 

this clinic is available, by appointment, to serve those 

in Madison County living at or below the poverty line 

with an acute dental crisis.  The clinic needs monetary 

support for necessary supplies to aid the volunteering 

dental professionals providing the services.  Oral 

health greatly affects general health.  Please consider 

this opportunity to support local outreach with dona-

tions to FCC earmarked Free Dental Clinic.  

 Congratulations to Clara Reed-Lee and Nathan Lee on the birth of their daughter, Eleanor Anselin Lee, on       

Saturday, February 1. 

https://www.twitch.tv/fcchsv

